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March 2, 2020
To all students of the University of Miyazaki

Request for cooperation regarding Emergency Medicine visit
as we prepare for the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)

University of Miyazaki Hospital and its Emergency Medicine & Acute Critical Cere
Center need to take additional precautionary measures to against the COVID-19
outbreak and we forecast to receive more critically ill patients than usual in the next
month. We ask all students to refrain from going to our Emergency Medicine
Department unless you have a health emergency or your life is in immediate danger.
This is to protect you from unnecessary exposure to the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-

19) if any while at the Emergency Medicine & Acute Critical Cere Center.

If you feel sick and seek for medical consultation, please visit The University of
Miyazaki’s Health Care and Safety Center which is open on weekdays to ask for
advice.

Please consult with your supervisor to decide ahead of time which clinic or hospital
you would visit in case you become ill on weekends. We also advise you to ask your
supervisor to accompany you on visit to a clinic, if you need a translation support.
We would like to ask your understanding and cooperation to deal with this

emergency situation of COVID-19 outbreak.

Sincerely,

Hiroshi Sameshima

Director

University of Miyazaki Hospital



